
 

 

Summer Fair Success 
 

If you went to our Summer 

Fair this year, you may 

have noticed some special 
visitors, such as ex- 

students, members of the 
PTA, (Parent Teacher 

Association) and even a 
special, furry visitor, 

Fudge the pony! During the 
time span, there were 

dancers that entertained 
visitors with their 

excellent dancing skills. 
There were also many fun 

and exciting stalls, 

including; hook-a-duck, tin-
can alley, marshmallow 

roasting, a bouncy castle, 
and a Ferrari race car! You 

could purchase homemade 
lemonade, inflatables, 

interesting books and some 

delicious food. In total, we 

raised £2984.87 which will 
be put towards new 

interactive whiteboards 

and new IPads to give the 
students an educational 

boost. 
 

Toilets 
 

The school council have 

been discussing the 
standard of our toilets. We 

have talked about people 
feeling safe and unsafe in 

assembly. We all shared 
the things that are good 

 

 
 
 

 about school and the one 
thing we all want to improve 

is the toilets. Because of 
this, we have decided that 

we are going to start to have 
toilet monitors. We are also 

going to create posters to 
remind users how to keep the 

toilets clean – flush the 
toilet, please! All of this will 

hopefully encourage children 
to try and flush the toilets 

and keep them tidy. 
 

Wellbeing Garden 
 

In the school wellbeing 

garden, James (the wood 
sculptor) has been working 

very hard to create lots of 
sculptures including an owl, 

two benches and a few 
toadstools. We would like to 

give the neighbours and 
volunteers a big ‘thank you’ 

for helping to make the 

garden so beautiful on 
ground force day! 

 

Challenge to Complete this 

Term 
 

In our School Council 
meetings, we have talked 

about doing kind things for 
others or helping the 

environment.  
Your Challenge: Can you 
complete a good deed for 

someone else or to help our 
environment? We would love 

to see your pictures!  
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